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Piddle Valley CE First School             


Newsletter No.1	September 2018





Welcome to the autumn term of a new school year! I hope you all had a wonderful summer break.


It has been wonderful to see our new children settle so very well into school and we welcome their families and look forward to get to know you all better.


We would like to invite all our parents/carers to a special ‘Welcome Assembly’ on Tuesday 25th September at 9:00 am in the school hall. It is an opportunity to meet with other parents and to have a cup of tea/coffee – we will also be supporting the Macmillan Cancer Coffee morning appeal during the morning. We hope you will join us!


This Friday (21st September 2018) we are supporting the campaign ‘Jeans for Genes’. The children are invited to wear their jeans to school with their regular school top/sweatshirt in support of this event. A £1.00 contribution for the privilege would be appreciated.





A date for your diaries … Harvest Celebration on Tuesday 16th October 2018 at 9:00am in the school hall. All welcome.





�


Well done Lyra Webb for passing your RYA 2 certificate in sailing.





Please let us know about your child’s achievements so we can include them in our newsletters.








 














Safe Technology in School 


During our recent safeguarding update for staff we were reminded about the importance of keeping our children safe around technology. Could I please take this opportunity to remind you that parents/carers are permitted to use their mobile devices to take photographs of their own children during school events but these are for personal use only and should not be posted on any social media sites. We also request that mobile phones are not used whilst on a school trip unless in the case of an emergency. Thank you for your support.





 �





Fundraising


Thank you for supporting the Christmas Jumper Day for Save the Children – we managed to raise £53.28.  Thank you everyone





Fostering a love of reading…





Please find attached a copy of our DASP ‘Reading Tips for Parents and Carers’ leaflet. 


We hope you will find this useful.


We are very excited about our new reading scheme books which were purchased kindly by the Friends of Piddle Valley at the end of the summer term. You have probably noticed they are banded in colours and this will support the progression of reading and reading skills across the school for our children. Staff are happy to give parents support but will be closely monitoring the progress of individual readers. Each class will now have a system in place for hearing and changing books on a regular basis. We request that parents no longer move their children through the scheme without consulting the class teacher. Many thanks for your support.











As well as our usual after school club run by Mrs Lock, Joe Bevis, Briony Simpson, Paula Stanley and Kobi Fouche we have the following clubs with places still available:





Archery – Tuesday from tonight – 18th September 2018


Dance – Thursday from 20th September 2018


Basketball – Friday from 21st September 2018





All clubs will last for 5 weeks with more sessions to sign up for after half-term.  Details of these will come out prior to breaking up in October.





Join local award-winning author and illustrator of DANGEROUS! and WARNING! This Book May Contain Rabbits Tim Warnes, as he brings his lovable characters Mole and the Lumpy-Bumpy Thing to life. For children aged 5-8 years.


 Saturday 20 October @ 11.00am at Dorchester Library








Barn Dances at Piddle Valley CE First School


Throughout the year, local resident, Sally Condon runs barn dances held at Piddle Valley CE First School.


Piddle Valley barn dance is English country dancing with a live band playing and caller to explain what to do. 


All are welcome. No experience is necessary and you do not have to bring a partner. Doors open at 7.15 for a 7.30 start. £6 each, pay on the door. Under 16s are free.  Squash is provided but not food. People are welcome to bring their own.


Next dance 12th October 2018








Harvest celebration at the Rivers Arms – 12th October





Cheselbourne is trying something really different to celebrate Harvest this year.


The pub is hosting an evening of a two course meal for £10 from which they will be giving a donation to the church.  If you would like to book a table please do so via the form in the Cheselbourne Village news or direct with the pub on 01305 236586





Football Club


Do you like a challenge?  Are you available between 3.15pm and 4.15pm one afternoon after school.


Football club has always been very popular with Trevor Senior but he is no longer able to coach football at the school so we are looking for a replacement.





If you think this is something you think you would enjoy please contact the school office.  Subject to volunteer DBS check.











St Mary’s Middle School, Puddletown


Open Day


For all parents having to apply for middle school, St Mary’s will be holding their Open Day on Monday 15th October 2018 from 5pm – 7pm.


More information will follow for our Year 3 parents.








